
Anne Marie Gardiner, Former Student, Former Sister of Charity Employee, and Seton 
Associate 

School Attended: Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Tenafly, NJ 

Graduation year: 1972 

 

Your Story:  

I have so many wonderful memories and stories from grammar school, but one of the 
happiest is getting a guitar for Christmas in 1970 so I could take guitar lessons from Sister 
Joan Walters, SC. Sister Joan, SC also directed the sixth, seventh, and eighth graders in a 
production of Jesus Christ Superstar that was cutting edge for the time!  

I want to honor Sisters Thomas Mary Salerno, SC and Elizabeth Holler, SC. 


